
  

FOOTBALL 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

USC Football Boosters Meeting 
January 13, 2025 

Upper St. Clair Community and Recreation Center 
 

I.​ Call to Order 

Meeting called to order at 7:32pm by President Jon Stein. There were 14 members in attendance. 

December meeting minutes were approved. Shauna Rozzo motioned to approve and Nate Snyder 

seconded.  

 

II.​ Treasurer’s Report 

President Stein presented the report. He stated we are in a good position in terms of our finances for 2025, 

up over previous year at this time.  Also, he stated that we had record gameday program sales for 2024.  

 

III.​ Correspondence Report 

Carrie Stohl read a thank you note from Debbie Timko, thanking the football families for all of the support 

during this difficult time. Carrie asked if a volunteer list could be provided to Deb for when she may need 

help.  Carrie will reach out to families for availability. 

 

IV.​ Old Business 

 

V.​ New Business 

Election of new Board Officers- 

President; Tania Hellmann, Vice President; Nate Snyder, Recording Secretary; Shauna Rozzo, Corresponding 

Secretary; Susan Geyer, Treasurer; Kathy Hess. All in favor, no objections.  New officers assumed their 

positions. 

President Hellmann thanked Jon and Jen for all of their hard work and dedication over the past year as well 

as all of their contributions throughout the years 

 



Amendment to Bylaws- 

President Hellmann motioned to amend the bylaws and recommended a sixth member be elected to the 

Executive Board with the title of Committee Director. The purpose of having a sixth member is to have a 

balanced board for voting, since Kathy Hess is not a voting member.  Brian Gillespie read the proposed 

responsibilities of the Committee Director to the members.  Responsibilities would include but not limited 

to: developing a task list for each committee chair, keep all committees organized, help with the volunteer 

list, and to keep track of spending throughout the year in order to reference it each year.  Natalie Livingston 

motioned to approve, Beth Gardner seconded.  All were in favor, no objections. The amendment was 

unanimously approved.  

 

President Hellmann then nominated Carrie Stohl for the position of Committee Director.   Carrie Stohl was 

unanimously approved for the position with no objections by the members in attendance. 

 

Additional conversation occurred during this point in the meeting relative to the need for ideas and 

strategies to engage families of newer/younger (9th and 10th grade) players to become more active in 

volunteering boosters committees.   

 

UPCOMING DATES 

Spring Fling -  TBD 

Community Day - Saturday, May 17, 2025 

Golf Outing -  Tentatively Scheduled for Monday May, 19, 2025 

 

VI.        Committee Chair Reports  

The committee chairs/committees are in the process of being formed 

 

-Concessions- Concessions Operator, Roseanne Geyer, is retiring. She will no longer run gameday 

concessions for us.  We are in need of two volunteers to take over this responsibility.  Concessions generate 

a lot of proceeds for the program. There is an additional need to ensure that people work their assigned 

shifts.  The process used last season for reminding people to cover their assigned times/job seemed to 

work well.  Gameday assignments require about 30 people to cover all jobs. Carrie Stohl offered to help 

whomever takes over concessions. 

 

      VII.      Coach’s Report 

Coach Junko thanked everyone who helped make the banquet a success. He expressed what a special night 

it is for seniors as well as all players.  He recognized the work the boosters do in terms of planning and 

preparation.    

Coach Junko welcomed the newly elected board members, and thanked them and asked all boosters for 

their continued help and support.   

 

Updates- Winter lifting schedule is Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday.  There are 150 cartons of chocolate 

milk to be delivered next Monday, January 20th.  All players are welcome to chocolate milk before and 

after their lift.  Coach Junko asked that any players working with another trainer to please make Mr. 

Cremonese (Coach Crem) aware, so that the kids are not working the same muscle groups, etc.  Coach 



discussed the importance of nutrition and sleep, and asked that parents help the players with this in order 

for the kids to achieve their goals of being bigger, stronger, and faster. 

Workouts for specific positions will begin in February/March. 

 

Recruitment meetings- Meetings for current juniors are taking place on lifting days at 4:15. Meetings will 

last about an hour.  This meeting covers questions about recruiting specifics, etc.  Email or call Coach Junko 

to schedule.  January and February is the best time to have a meeting, as schools come back to visit in April 

and May. 

Coach expressed that the true focus of the program is to provide kids with a unique and awesome 

experience. Surplus of fundraising  from last season will be put towards something new and exciting for the 

kids. 

Coach said he will be putting together a budget for the season per the board’s request. 

 

VI.​ Adjournment 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:05pm. Motioned by Beth Gardner and seconded by Lauren Hines and Natalie 

Livingston. 

Respectfully submitted by Shauna Rozzo. 

 

 

USC Football Boosters Contact Information: uscfootballboosters@gmail.com 

USC Football Boosters Website: uscfootballboosters.org 

President Tania Hellmann, tlhellmann19@gmail.com, 412.498.2342 

Vice President Nate Snyder, nate@victorianfinance.com, 412.999.2712 

Treasurer Kathy Hess, kathy@klhesscpa.com, 412.833.5577 

Recording Secretary, Shauna Rozzo, smrozzo@yahoo.com, 412.996.2274 

Corresponding Secretary, Susan Geyer, susan.geyer@yahoo.com, 412.901.7437 

Committee Director, Carrie Stohl, cpoduda@yahoo.com, 310.947.2177 

Coach Mike Junko, mjunko@uscsd.k12.pa.us, 412.833.1600 ext. 2506 

Athletic Director Danny Holzer, dholzer@uscsd.k12.pa.us, 412.833.1600 ext. 2261 

 

**Boosters Meetings are scheduled the 2nd Monday of each month**  

Next Meeting is Monday, February 10th at the Upper St. Clair Community and Recreation Center at 

7:30pm. 
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